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From: Kromhout, Elizabeth
To: Leonard Marion
Cc: Junos Reed; "Jennifer Stirk"; Dilmore, Cory; Tedder, Richard; Lubozynski, Tom; "Roberts, Mark"
Subject: Tomoka Farms Road LF SW-1
Date: Thursday, October 15, 2015 4:08:00 PM
Attachments: TFRLF SW-1 10152015.pdf


Mr. Marion,
 
Please see the attached letter in regards to SW-1 at Tomoka Farms Road Landfill.
 
If you have any questions, please give me a call or reply to this email.
 
Thank you,
 


El Kromhout, P.G.
 
FDEP Permitting & Compliance Assistance Program
2600 Blair Stone Road, MS4565
Tallahassee, FL 32399
(850) 245-8744
Elizabeth.kromhout@dep.state.fl.us
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October 15, 2015 
 
E-Mail 
lmarion@volusia.org 
 
Leonard Marion, Solid Waste Director 
1990 Tomoka Farms Road 
Port Orange, FL 32128 
 
 
RE: Tomoka Farms Road Landfill, Volusia County 
 WACS # 27540 
 SW-1 Monitoring 
 
Dear Mr. Marion, 
 
Thank you for the request to change the monitoring of surface water sample point SW-1.  The 
request was included in the letter - Groundwater Monitoring Notification, prepared by HDR, 
Inc., dated July 9, 2015, and received on July 10, 2015.  The Department responded by email on 
July 16, 2015.  Following the Department response, the County, their consultant – HDR, Inc., 
and the Department had a teleconference on August 10, 2015, to discuss the Department 
response of keeping SW-1 as a monitoring point for observational purposes.  
 
History 
Previously, during the Class III Operation permit renewal (6/10/2014), the removal of SW-1 as a 
sampling point was requested.  Following review by Tallahassee and Central District staff, the 
SW-1 was reclassified as a background monitoring point to observe any run on from off site. 
 
Background 
The surface water monitoring sample point SW-1 is located within the stormwater pond to the 
northwest of the North Cell.  The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) recently 
modified this pond as part of the ongoing widening of Interstate 4 (I-4).  This modification 
directs stormwater runoff from I-4 into this stormwater pond.  Historically, SW-1 has not 
exceeded the criteria for Class III surface water for lead or mercury, however, the first sampling 
event following the pond modifications resulted in lead and mercury concentrations above 
their respective Class III surface water criteria specified in 62-302.530, F.A.C. 
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Summary 
Given the past surface water monitoring history for SW-1, it appears the exceedances of lead 
and mercury are directly related to the pond modifications.  In order to continue to monitor 
changes in the surface water quality adjacent to the landfill, SW-1 will be retained as a 
background monitoring point.  Therefore, continuing changes in lead or mercury concentrations 
can be documented, but will not be used for compliance.   
 
If you would like to discuss any issue in this letter or schedule a meeting with the Department, 
we are happy to do so.  Please feel free to contact me by email at 
elizabeth.kromhout@dep.state.fl.us, or by phone at (850) 245-8744, or by mail at Mail Stop 
#4565 at the letterhead address above. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 



 
__________________________ 
El Kromhout, P.G. 
Solid Waste Section 
 
cc:  
Junos Reed, Volusia County, jreed@volusia.org  
Jennifer Stirk, Volusia County, jstirk@volusia.org  
Cory Dilmore, P.E., FDEP PCAP, cory.dilmore@dep.state.fl.us 
Richard Tedder, P.E., FDEP PCAP, richard.tedder@dep.state.fl.us 
Tom Lubozynski, P.E., FDEP Central District, tom.lubozynski@dep.state.fl.us  
Mark Roberts, P.E., HDR, Inc., mark.roberts@hdrinc.com  
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